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There are several statutory exceptions to the prohibition on the use of funds to “advocate for 

diversity, equity and inclusion” and “promote or engage in political or social activism”, such as 
programs or activities required for:  

 

 compliance with general or federal laws or regulations;  

 obtaining or retaining institutional or discipline-specific accreditation;  

 access programs for military veterans, Pell Grant recipients, first generation college 
student, nontraditional students, “2+2” transfer students from the Florida College System, 
students from low-income families, or students with unique abilities.  

 Student Organizations: Programs and activities funded by student fees to support student-
led organizations are also exempt from the prohibition on expenditures.  Student-led 
organizations may also continue to use university facilities pursuant to university policies, 
regardless of funding source. 

 
Based on these statutory exemptions, it appears likely that grant requirements that may 
conflict with the statute, but which are being made to comply with federal law or regulations 
governing the grant are exempt from the prohibition.  Programs and activities required or 
authorized by general laws, such as state procurement laws, are also likely exempt.  It is also 
likely that programs and activities to comply with existing accreditation requirements from 
SACSCOC and other discipline-specific accrediting bodies are exempt. Programs seeking 
accreditation for the first time or with a new accreditor may require consultation with the 
BOG prior to meeting the expenditure exemption.  Programs and activities to support access 
to higher education and student-led organizations that are funded through student fees are 
both exempt from the prohibition.   
 

The university is currently assessing the impact of the expenditure limitation on programs 
and activities that do not appear to be exempt under the new law. It is unlikely that a full 
assessment of impacts can be completed until after the BOG regulation with definitions is 
formally adopted by the BOG. 
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Until we have more clarity from the BOG, faculty should continue to provide instruction 
consistent with the academic rigor and practices of their respective fields and disciplines with 
attention to historical and scientific evidence established by scholarly methods and protocols.   
 

Faculty may choose to use the following optional statement in their syllabi, which is 
adapted from guidance originally developed for compliance with House Bill 7 from 2022 (HB 
7).  HB 7 is currently enjoined and enforceable pending further action by the court handling 
the case, but the court’s injunction does not affect a faculty member’s option to include the 
following notice in their syllabi during any upcoming semester.  
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It is fundamental to the University of South Florida’s mission to support an environment 
where divergent ideas, theories, and philosophies can be openly exchanged and critically 
evaluated. Consistent with these principles, this course may involve discussion of ideas 



https://www.fldoe.org/policy/articulation/committees/articulation-coordinating-committee-ov/

